NSW Department of Education - School Infrastructure

Avalon Public School
Works notification | 14 March 2024

Dear staff and parents/carers,
This notification is to update you on the progress of mould remediation in the 1/2G classroom.
On 7 March, we engaged an independent hygienist to do a visual inspection and test the room.

Based on the independent hygienist’s recommendations, remediation work will begin tomorrow, 15
March 2024 and continue over the weekend. Additional air monitoring will then take place during the
week beginning 18 March 2024.

All work will take place outside of school hours, with additional safety measures and air monitoring in
place while work is being done. All inspections and remediation works will be conducted in accordance
with the independent occupational hygienist's recommendations. Access to the room will be restricted
until a clearance certificate is received.

Until then, class 1/2G will remain in their temporary classroom. We expect they will return to their
normal classroom the week of Monday 25 March 2024.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We will
keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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